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MM12/21 MEADOWBANK EDUCATION AND EMPLOYMENT

PRECINCT - Mayor, Councillor Jerome Laxale
File Number: MYR/07/10/20 - BP21/1116

Councillors need to be aware of a modification to the State Significant
Development application for the school at the Meadowbank Education and
Employment Precinct that has been submitted to the Department of Planning,
Industry and Environment for assessment.

| like others have been contacted by residents as well as the P and C groups for
Meadowbank Public and Marsden High Schools during the construction.

Concern is raised about the active transport and public domain infrastructure and
whether what is provided is adequate and provides for safe and effective operation
from Day 1.

The attached submission has been sent to Assessing Officer for the modification at
DPIE by the Director City Planning and Environment.

Council Staff were afforded the opportunity to comment within two weeks, but the
application has not been publicly exhibited.

| propose immediate advocacy to get this exhibited for procedural fairess and that
in the interim, this submission be communicated to our community via the usual
channels.

RECOMMENDATION:

(@) That the Mayor write to Ms Kiersten Fishburn - Secretary NSW Department
Planning Industry and Environment requesting her urgent intervention to
make sure this modification is publicly exhibited for reasons of procedural
fairess.

(b) That the General Manager write to the Minister for Education and Early
Childhood Learning Ms Sarah Mitchell and request a meeting for City of Ryde
staff to discuss their concerns with the infrastructure provision for the Schools
project at Meadowbank.

(c) That the submission be immediately communicated to the community through
usual channels bearing in mind that school holidays and the end of the year
are imminent and as such this is considered a matter of urgency.

ATTACHMENTS
1 Meadowbank Education and Employment Precinct (SSD-9341 Mod 4) (003)

Report Prepared By:
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Councillor Jerome Laxale
Mayor

Council, dated 23 November 2021, submitted on 23 November 2021.














































